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27th September 2017 
 
Dear WBC 
 
Re: Local Plan Preferred Development Option 
 
I strongly oppose the Preferred Development Option of the Local Draft Plan 2017 
currently proposed by Warrington Borough Council. I do not agree with Warrington 
Borough Council's aspirations and arguments for massive urban growth and New 
City status.  
 
I believe that the proposed housing target calculation of 24,000 additional homes 
to be built over a 20-year period is not substantiated and does not reflect of the 
needs of Warrington and its people either in type, number or distribution. Why 
does the 20-year plan not take into consideration the fact that Fiddlers Ferry will 
have to close due to carbon reduction targets at some point and that Warrington 
Hospital may be moving to a new site for instance?  
 
Warrington Borough Hospital is at or near capacity but no adequate provision for 
healthcare has been suggested in the plan. Those of us who have been around a 
bit have seen the gradual running down of our local services such as Stockton 
Heath Library and Broomfields Leisure Centre. We remember the medical centre 
and the new link road that were previously promised in the old “new town” plans 
that never materialised, hence my scepticism this time around in regard to getting 
the infrastructure that will be required.  
 
The release of Green Belt land for the purposes of urban development and sprawl 
in any area of the town is unacceptable and unnecessary. Green Belt should remain 
Green Belt. Green fields, woodlands, natural habitats should not be destroyed. Why 
does WBC believe there are “exceptional circumstances “which will allow the 
changing of the green belt boundaries? (See National Planning Framework). The 
Agricultural land is “not spare” land, it helps provide a “lung” for Warrington whose 
air pollution is already bad. Warrington was named by the World Health 
Organisation (WHO) as the second worst place in the North West for breaching 
safety levels for air pollution in May 2016. 
 
The proposed supporting infrastructure of roads and highways will be destructive, 
invasive and difficult to build. It will not alleviate congestion and pollution in the 
town, traffic implications must be carefully considered and mitigated before any 
plan is approved. Public and community transport also needs to be addressed and 
safe walking and cycle routes need to be promoted. Barleycastle Trading Estate 
already has a lot of heavy goods vehicles and coaches accessing it and care needs 
to be taken that any new employment land does not increase the issues that these 
vehicles bring. Lower Stretton Parish Council spends much of its time talking about  






